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School Motto: With Pride We Strive 
 

WINTER CARNIVAL 
The Forrest Division Interschool Winter Carnival 
was on last Friday and we were very fortunate with 
the weather. The students yet again represented 
their school with pride, fierce determination and very 
good sportsmanship. Although we didn’t win the 
trophy for any of the sports played, we were in the 
top three, which is a marvellous achievement. 
Congratulations to all participants on your efforts. I 
would also like to recognise 
and thank the coaching staff 
on their prowess and 
enthusiasm – Mrs Clayton, 
Mr Deane and Mr Kelly. A 
special thank you too to all 
those parents and community 
members that came along to 
support the teams. 

 
SCHOOL PARENT/OPEN NIGHT  
Thank you to the school community for turning up to our annual Open Night on Thursday August 30. There 
was a wonderful community atmosphere present as families and members of the community took the 
opportunity to visit the classrooms. Over 90% of our families were represented, which was a great turnout. 
The staff had the rooms and corridor looking their best and there were many other displays to view too. It 
was wonderful walking through the school and observing parents chatting about their child’s learning and 
seeing the excitement the children got out of it as they showed their family members around their 
classrooms and corridor. The new undercover flooring was a hit too with everyone being impressed. 
Thank you to the staff and students for all the hard work that went into preparing for the event and further 
compliments go to Mrs Kaitani and the choir for a wonderful finish to the event. Thank you to the P&C, 
supported by the Clifton Park Dad’s Group for producing another tasty sausage sizzle. The drawing of the 
wood raffle and Year 5 camp fundraising guess were also undertaken. 
Also on display was our Positive Behaviour Support (PBS) process demonstrating our position in this 
journey at the current time. 

SPECIALIST/RETIREMENT ASSEMBLY 
You are most welcome to join us at our next assembly 
this Friday August 7 hosted by the Specialist classes run 
by Mrs Kaitani. Start time 1:30pm. 
 

LOOSE PARTS 
No, this is not a reflection of my current state of health, it 
is a reflection of the marvellous incursion that the school 
had on Monday. Mrs Gerace coordinated the ‘loose parts 
group visit with the aim of encouraging children to 
explore, play and use their imagination in using lots of 
‘loose parts’ around the house. The students had lots of 
fun exploring the possibilities. (Read some recounts later 
in this newsletter.)  

 

COMING EVENTS 
 

September 

6 ANZ Student Banking 

7 Specialist/Retirement Assembly              

1:30pm 

 Uniform Shop Open 3pm – 3:30pm 

10~21 Swimming Lessons 

21     Last Day of Term 3 

 

October 

9 Students’ Return for Term 4 
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SWIMMING LESSONS  
Just a reminder that in-term swimming lessons for PP – Year 6 students will take 
place over the next 2 weeks (Week 9 & Week 10) of this term. Please get your forms 
and payment back asap if you have not done so already. 
 
Swimming Timetable 
 

 
 

Ric Gates 
PRINCIPAL 

 Assemble Leave school 
on bus 

Start 
lesson 

End 
lesson 

Leave pool 
on bus 

Approx 
return 

A: Yr1, Yr3  8:45am 8:55am 9:15am 9:55am 10:10am 10:25am 

B: Yr2, Yr5  9:35am 9:45am 10:05am 10:45am 11:00am 11:15am 

C: PP, Yr4, Yr6 10:25am 10:35am 10:55am 11:35am 11:50am 12:05pm 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

An online Have’sum’ fun Competition run by Mathematical Association Of Western Australia, 

occurred in Week Four, Five and Six of this term. The respective year level teachers 

selected teams of four students from Year 3, 4, 5 and 6 to compete against other school 

teams. Our school competed against approximately 60 other schools in each of the year levels 

tackling the difficult mathematical problems given. 

We did not gain any major prizes, however students gained great experience. 

 

Participating students: - 

Year 3 -  Jonathan, Riley, Paige and Isabella. 

Year 4 - Trent, Ashley, Ashton and Declan. 

Year 5 - Tom, Torryn, Katie and Maddie. 

Year 6 - Bailey, Luke, Angus and Jackson. 

 

I was impressed by the way the teams worked enthusiastically and cooperatively. 

I'd like to thank all the students for their time and commitment. 

Mrs Gwyn Jones 

Teacher 

 
 

 



  

 
  
 

 

 

LOOSE PARTS INCURSION 
  

 

 

On Monday September 3, we were 

lucky enough to have Emma and Kate 

from the Waste Education Program visit 

our School to show the children the three 

R’s. Everyone had a fabulous time. 
 

Thanks Ladies 
 

 

 

 



  

 
  
 

 

Loose Parts 

Yesterday we went to the undercover 

area. Me and Kaleb made a steam 

boat. We found a motor. The pipe was 

a motor and we found a rope. 

It looked like a fishing rod. 
 

By Lincoln  

Year 1 
 

LOOSE PARTS INCURSION   
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